TOWN OF WINDHAM

WATER DISTRICT MEETING




OCTOBER 25, 2018
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY

Present: Pres/Treas: Robert J. Pelham

   Commissioners: Wayne Van Valin, Donald Murray, Ian Peters & Stephen Walker

   Secretary: Bonnie Poehmel
Also Present: Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington, Town Attorney Larry Gardner, Alan Tavenner Delaware Engineering, Attorney Kevin Young, Chief of Police Tor Tryland, Gail Nicholsen, Janine Soule and Mike Ryan Mountain Eagle
Absent: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz 

The President called the meeting to order at 8:00 p.m.
THE MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 27, 2018 WATER DISTRICT MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Walker, with all in favor.

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: Alan Tavenner was present.  Last Thursday there was a meeting with Evergreen, Delaware Engineering and DOT.  Evergreen has been given a punch list.  The leak issues on South Street the water lines got put in late in 2017 and when they pressure tested the lines in the spring of 2018, they could not get the pressure test to pass. Evergreen ended up digging up all most every valve & hydrant and, in some cases, dug up the joints.  Evergreen was advised by Delaware Engineering to stop working that late in December, 2017 and they kept working in December. Come spring time they had a lot of problems with finding leaks and had to re-dig most everything as they had problems with the valves & hydrants which they had gotten from a different supplier. Evergreen had to do restoration twice with no extra payment. Supervisor Pelham is concerned about the Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz’s time.  He was way too involved, fixing water problems at the end of the day when Evergreen had gone home or he was running to get them fitting supplies. Kyle kept pretty busy with them.  Alan can recapture Kyle’s time he can get reimbursed for his time.  His hours should get paid by Evergreen. Alan will need a total of Kyle’s hours and this can be discussed at the end of the project with Evergreen. The Supervisor would like in the next contract going forward to make sure any extra time Kyle puts in, he is automatically paid for.  Change Order No. 1 Hensonville/Windham Water Main Replacement.  A motion to approve for the Supervisor to sign was made by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor. Amendment #2 to May 2017 Professional Services Agreement. A motion to approve for the Supervisor to sign was made by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor. Alan, should the Town go ahead on Phase 3 a fixed price is going to be needed and amendments for that. The value of doing a comprehensive review of the water billing records to confirm we are generating the revenue. Councilman Murray has found a few errors in the billing and he is still compiling his research. An audit needs to be done.  Alan would like to know if there is any further discussion with connecting that water looping to State Route 23?  He is not sure of the conclusion on this. Councilman Peters stated they have gotten council and are close to making a decision on this. Alan has one last item to discuss it is the sidewalk out here by the town hall building. They are working with DOT on how to do the sidewalk. DOT does not like and they are not happy how cars are parking on the sidewalk. They believe this is going to be a DOT sidewalk and they don’t like that.  If the sidewalk gets set back about 3 feet, they are going to be okay with that. As part of the water project the sidewalk was not disturbed as originally thought.  Supervisor Pelham has a list of extras and the sidewalk in on the list. The Board would like to see the sidewalk completed.
2.WATER SUPERINTENDENT REPORT Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz was not present.
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3.WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #18 OF 2018: to decrease the Metered Water District Billing for June –December 2018 in the amount of $500.36 due to the following adjustment determined from an incorrect meter reading:   Account #W234, 39 Goshen LLC, Original Bill Amt: $708.81 minus Adjustment $500.36 Total Amount Due $208.45.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor. WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #19 OF 2018: a group of 57 properties in the Town of Windham Water District are delinquent in sidewalk payments in the amount of $33,070.39.  Now therefore be it resolved, that these amounts are to be included in the Tax Rolls as a charge against the real properties concerned.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Walker, 2nd by Councilman Peters, with all in favor. WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTIION #20 OF 2018: the 2018 Unmetered and Metered water billing reflected the rate increases which was authorized due to certain proposed Water District Improvements.  The total amount collected to date for Unmetered is $28,710.67 and Metered is $18,860.10 for total amount collected $47,570.77. Be it resolved to authorize the Supervisor to take one half of the total amount collected $23,785.39 and transfer to the Water Improvement Account to be used for improvements in the Water District.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Van Valin, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.  WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #21 OF 2018: the following resolution was proposed to transfer funds to balance the Water District Accounts.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.

4.WILLIAMSON LAW BOOK Water Support Contract/Billing Software for November 1, 2018 to October 31, 2019 in the about of $519.00 along with a contract to be signed by the Supervisor.  A motion to approve payment and give permission to the Supervisor to sign was made by Councilman Peters, 2nd by Councilman Walker, with all in favor.

5.PROPOSED WATER DISTRICT LOCAL LAW #  OF 2018 AND PROPOSED WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #_ OF 2018:  Attorney Kevin Young has written the proposed water district local law and resolution for the Board’s review. The Water District Law is written similar to that of the Sewer User Law. Anyone out of the water district that wants to connect, they will need permission from the Water Board. There will be a connection fee of $5,000 per EDU. They are required to have meters. The rest is standard language. Before the law can go into effect a public hearing will need to be scheduled.  Kevin would like the Board to review and any comments will be discussed at the next Water District Board meeting November 20, 2018. 
Attorney Kevin Young also presented to the Board copies for their review a Proposed Draft Sewer Connection Agreement and Sewer Transportation Corporation for the Wilder Project (proposes to subdivide a 15.25 +/- acre parcel into 15 lots located at 21 Lakeview Road, Windham).
WATER DISTRICT WARRANT #10 contained vouchers #165-179, totaling $7,045.32 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.

EFC-PHASE 2 WATER PROJECT WARRANT #18 contained vouchers #56-57, totaling $151,499.20 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #20-P (printed 10/12/18) contained 1 claim, totaling $73.15 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor. 

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #21-P (printed 10/26/18) contained claim 1, totaling $62.70 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.
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